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NESHAMINY SCHOOL DISTRICT 

Langhorne, Pennsylvania 

 

REGULAR BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

NESHAMINY BOARD OF SCHOOL DIRECTORS 

August 5, 2014 

 

The Neshaminy Board of School Directors met in a regular session on August 5, 2014, in the District Board 

Room, at Maple Point Middle School.  The following persons were in attendance: 

 

BOARD MEMBERSBOARD MEMBERSBOARD MEMBERSBOARD MEMBERS:::: ADMINISTRATORSADMINISTRATORSADMINISTRATORSADMINISTRATORS:::: 

Mr. Scott E. Congdon, President 

Ms. Irene Boyle, Vice President 

Mr. John Allen 

Mrs. Susan Cummings 

Mr. Mike Morris 

Mr. Stephen Pirritano  

Mr. Ron Rudy 

Mr. Mark Shubin 

Mr. Anthony Sposato 

 

Mr. Robert L. Copeland 

Mrs. Barbara Markowitz 

Mrs. Theresa Hinterberger  

Mr. Anthony Devlin 

Mr. Don Harm 

  

BOARD MEMBER ABSENT:BOARD MEMBER ABSENT:BOARD MEMBER ABSENT:BOARD MEMBER ABSENT:    

 

OTHERS:OTHERS:OTHERS:OTHERS:  Approximately 200 persons from the 

public, staff and press 

  

SECRETARYSECRETARYSECRETARYSECRETARY::::  Mrs. Jennifer Burns SOLICITOR:SOLICITOR:SOLICITOR:SOLICITOR:        Thomas J. Profy, IV, Esquire 

 

  

 

Call to OrderCall to OrderCall to OrderCall to Order        

Mr. Congdon called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m. 

 

Pledge of AllegiancePledge of AllegiancePledge of AllegiancePledge of Allegiance 

Mr. Congdon requested those in attendance join in the salute to the flag.    

 

AnnouncementsAnnouncementsAnnouncementsAnnouncements    

None 

    

Superintendent’Superintendent’Superintendent’Superintendent’s Reports Reports Reports Report    

Mr. Copeland advised the Board that the administrators will be meeting next week and the district is getting 

ready for a great opening to the 2014/ 2015 school year. 

    

Public CommentPublic CommentPublic CommentPublic Comment    

Mary Ellen Pulak, instructional assistant for Neshaminy School District, resident of Levittown, asked for a no 

vote against the arbitrator report.  Ms. Pulak said it would be a mistake to outsource because it would be unfair 

to the children and the dedicated staff.   

 

Ed Kern, retired, resident of Levittown, voiced his opposition to the proposed closing of 3 Neshaminy 

elementary schools.  He asked the Board to consider having a referendum on the subject. 

 

Tim Sauritch, teacher at Samuel Everitt Elementary School, implored the Board to reconsider the decision to 

close the 3 elementary schools and build a new super school and move fifth graders to middle school.  Mr. 

Sauritch voiced his concern about the influence that upper grades could have on the younger fifth graders 

causing them to grow up too fast.   
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Mike Nelson, business owner, resident of Levittown, said that children today need the best education that is 

possible in order to compete in a global economy.  Mr. Nelson questioned whether closing elementary schools 

and building a new super school is the best decision.  He said the money should be put into new educational 

programs and repairing the existing schools. 

 

Items for Approval TonightItems for Approval TonightItems for Approval TonightItems for Approval Tonight    

a)a)a)a) Approval of request for Sunday Facility Usage at Maple Point Middle School by the Youth Orchestra of Approval of request for Sunday Facility Usage at Maple Point Middle School by the Youth Orchestra of Approval of request for Sunday Facility Usage at Maple Point Middle School by the Youth Orchestra of Approval of request for Sunday Facility Usage at Maple Point Middle School by the Youth Orchestra of 

Bucks County for November 23,Bucks County for November 23,Bucks County for November 23,Bucks County for November 23,    2014 and April 19, 2015.2014 and April 19, 2015.2014 and April 19, 2015.2014 and April 19, 2015.    

Mr. Copeland advised the Board on the request for Sunday usage by the Youth Orchestra of Bucks County 

for November 23, 2014 and April 19, 2015. 

 

Mr. Rudy made a motion to approve the request for Sunday usage at Maple Point Middle School by the Youth 

Orchestra of Bucks County for November 23, 2014 and April 19, 2015. 

 

Mr. Allen seconded the motion. 

 

The Board unanimously approved said motion by a vote of 9 ayes and 0 nays. 

 

b)b)b)b) Personnel ReportPersonnel ReportPersonnel ReportPersonnel Report    

Mr. Copeland advised the Board on the Personnel Report. (See enclosed copy) 

    

Mr. Morris made a motion to approve the Personnel Report. 

 

Mr. Shubin seconded the motion. 

 

The Board unanimously approved said motion by a vote of 9 ayes and 0 nays. 

    

c)c)c)c) Extra Curricular Staff and Salary ReportExtra Curricular Staff and Salary ReportExtra Curricular Staff and Salary ReportExtra Curricular Staff and Salary Report    

Mr. Copeland advised the Board on the Extra Curricular Staff and Salary Report. (See enclosed copy) 

 

Mr. Morris made a motion to approve the Extra Curricular Staff and Salary Report. 

 

Ms. Boyle seconded the motion. 

 

The Board unanimously approved said motion by a vote of 9 ayes and 0 nays. 

 

d)d)d)d) Consideration of NESPA Fact Finding ReportConsideration of NESPA Fact Finding ReportConsideration of NESPA Fact Finding ReportConsideration of NESPA Fact Finding Report    

Mr. Congdon read a statement regarding the NESPA Fact Finding Report. 

 

As you know, we are actively engaged in negotiating with our Support Staff, and part of that process is what is 

known as a Fact Finding Report.  This report is provided by an independent labor lawyer from the Pennsylvania 

Department of Labor.  The Fact Finder takes both testimony and data from both the union and the district and 

at the conclusion he produces a report, which outlines what he thinks should be a final settlement.  We 

received the report on July 28th, and we scheduled this meeting because we must act in a ten day timeframe.  

If both parties agree, we have a contract.  We cannot take pieces of the report.  It must be accepted in whole or 

not at all.  Also, the Labor Board says, the parties must not release the report.  Only the Labor Board can 

release the report.   

 

We have consulted with our labor solicitor, Ellis Katz, and tonight the Board will vote on the report.  Please 

note, that we found much of what the Fact Finder reported very encouraging and we feel very good about much 

of his conclusions.  If it is rejected by the Board this evening, it will be rejected over a few points.  

 

We hope that with this as a starting point, we can return to the bargaining table and quickly come to a 

resolution.  It is our understanding that the Labor Board will release the report on their website very shortly.  
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I would also like to take this time to thank the committee for their hard work and time commitment to this 

important effort. The committee, chaired by Mr. Mark Shubin and his team, Mrs. Sue Cummings and Mr. Mike 

Morris, I thank you for your time and effort involved.     

 

Mr. Shubin made a motion to reject the Fact Finding Report. 

 

Mr. Morris seconded the motion. 

 

Mr. Congdon called for a roll call vote and the tally indicated the motion passed by a vote of 9 ayes, (Mr. Allen, 

Ms. Boyle, Mr. Congdon, Mrs. Cummings, Mr. Morris, Mr. Pirritano, Mr. Rudy, Mr. Shubin, and Mr. Sposato) and 

0 nays. 

 

Mr. Congdon stated that at this time the NESPA Fact Finding Report has been rejected. 

 

Public Comment Public Comment Public Comment Public Comment     

Bob Tull requested that the budget information on the Neshaminy website be made more user friendly in order 

to better access the information more thoroughly. 

 

Future TopicsFuture TopicsFuture TopicsFuture Topics    

Mr. Shubin suggested that the food service report be presented at a town hall forum to be presented to the 

public. 

 

Mr. Copeland stated that the consultant is prepared to attend the next Finance Committee meeting to present 

an overview. 

 

Board CommentBoard CommentBoard CommentBoard Comment    

Mr. Sposato asked Mr. Morris if he can refer him to the specific sources where he obtained information that 

real estate values are affected in areas of school closings. 

 

Mr. Morris said he will get the names of the realtors that support the theory.  He also said that he is concerned 

that closing selected schools will have a negative effect on certain neighborhoods within the district, which is 

inequitable. 

 

Mr. Pirritano thanked the public for attending the meeting and giving their input.  He reiterated that the Board's 

goal is to reinvest in the community by bringing new programs and being fiscally responsible. 

 

AdjournmentAdjournmentAdjournmentAdjournment    

Mr. Congdon moved the meeting be adjourned and Mr. Shubin seconded the motion.  The Board unanimously 

approved the motion.  Mr. Congdon adjourned the meeting at 7:40 p.m. 

 

       Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

       Jennifer Burns 

       Board Secretary 
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